
1 

D2  

WEEKLY 

NEWSLETTER  

VOLUME 1 | ISSUE 27 

October 15, 2021 

SUPERVISOR’S MESSAGE 2 

OC OIL SPILL UPDATE 3 

COVID-19 & VARIANT 

UPDATES 
4 

TRANSPARENCY IN 

GOVERNANCE 
10 

DISTRICT 2 COMMUNITY 

UPDATES  
18 

WORKFORCE &  ECONOMIC 

DEVELOPMENT 
24 

VETERANS 26 

JOB OPPORTUNITIES 27 

PET OF THE WEEK 30 

https://bos2.ocgov.com  

(714) 834-3220 

https://bos2.ocgov.com


2 

Dear Neighbor, 

 

 I hope the updates my office provides are helpful and informative to the public.  My team and 
I work hard to find various ways to connect with the constituents of Orange County Second 
District.  We are in the community, on social media and deliver a weekly newsletter.  We’d love your 
feedback on how we are doing in reaching you.  Also, what information do you need or have 
questions about.  Your input is important and we want to serve you in the most convenient 
way.  Please feel free to send your input directly to our office at Katrina.Foley@ocgov.com.   As you 
know, we are still working on various elements of the oil spill and have added a few additional 
communication tools to help, hence why we are seeking your input.   

 

 For the Oil Spill we are currently working on a few key elements to help Orange County 
advance past this event.   My office is meeting with the business and tourist industry to stay abreast 
of impacts.  Our hope is to work with various stakeholders to find immediate solutions to bridge the 
health of businesses and keep our streets filled with tourist wanting to explore our amazing 
county.  We are also working closely with other board offices affected by this event – from Orange 
County to San Diego.  Today I met with the responsible party to request bridge funding for those 
businesses still shut down such as local residents in the fishing industry given that testing is still 
underway as to impacts to seafood.  Given this event, this is the time to double down on our 
sustainability efforts and we are working with our local community partners from Congress to State 
Senate and Assembly to local Mayors, as well as our consultant, Ascent to determine the best next 
steps to advance protection of our environment, coastline as well as physical and economic health 
of our communities. 

 

 Other highlights of the week include continued discussions about poorly operated sober living 
homes and detox centers in residential neighborhoods, diaper drives and nutrition assistance for our 
most vulnerable, supporting our local small businesses, and our arts venues, and recognizing in 
memoriam the fallen Orange County Fire & Rescue members.    

 

 The Seal Beach Car Show and Newport Beach Jazz Festival this past weekend reminded me 
that things are on the up turn!  Our Covid numbers are diminishing and our vaccinations increasing 
countywide.  As we head into this Fall season and start preparing for the holidays, I’m hopeful that 
this will be a most joyous season with plenty of gatherings of friends, family, and community to 
celebrate the season.   

 

 I look forward to seeing you this weekend at a pumpkin patch, scarecrow festival or at one of 
our many Halloween events.  Please say hello. 

 

Kind Regards, 

SUPERVISOR’S MESSAGE 

mailto:Katrina.Foley@ocgov.com
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Fast Facts: 

• Approximately 423,500 pounds of oily sand and debris has been removed and 
5,544 gallons of oil has been recovered.  

• No free-floating oil has been observed on the water since Oct. 5th 

• All public beaches in Orange County are open  

• The public health assessment unit of the Unified Command continues to conduct 
water and sediment sampling with no abnormal results 

• More than 1,300 personnel were deployed in the field today 

• 116 local volunteers have been trained and assisted in shoreline cleanup efforts 
since October 5th  

• On-water oil-recovery operations have ceased 

• Overflight monitoring has been suspended pending any major changes in the 
response 

• The Unified Command has made the decision to use smaller, more 
environmentally friendly drones to conduct assessment 

• Tar ball collection on Orange County beaches has decreased, and recovered tar 
balls are increasingly smaller in size and more dispersed 

• To date, 32 birds have been captured, 24 have been cleaned and 8 have been 
rehabilitated and released 

• Boat decontamination sites in Huntington Beach and Newport Beach continue to 
operate, and a third boat decontamination site in Long Beach has been 
established and is operational. 

• Air monitoring and sampling will cease, as air samples over multiple days show 
all spill-related readings are within common background levels and below health
-based thresholds 

• Significantly protected sensitive areas where it was deployed early in the 
response, is now being removed 

More information on the oil spill and resources can be found at https://socalspillresponse.com/  

OC OIL SPILL UPDATE 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsocalspillresponse.com%2F&data=04%7C01%7CMichael.Moss%40ocgov.com%7Ce1142dd61a974f98fcb408d99039149d%7Ce4449a56cd3d40baae3225a63deaab3b%7C0%7C0%7C637699397106101430%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJW
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COVID-19 & VARIANT UPDATES 

Today, our Orange County Health Care Agency encouraged residents to continue to get vaccinated and get their flu 
shots as we enter the fall season (click here to see the announcement) .  

“As COVID-19 cases continue to decline in Orange County, the OC Health Care Agency (HCA) continues to urge 
individuals who are not yet vaccinated against both COVID-19 and influenza (flu) to get vaccinated. 

The Health Care Agency will be offering the flu vaccine at three locations between October 18-November 5 to adults and 
children age 3 and over. Those locations include: 

• Orange Coast College – Costa Mesa 

• County of Orange Social Services Agency’s Santa Ana Regional Office – Santa Ana 

• St. Anthony Mary Claret Church – Anaheim 
 

The COVID-19 vaccine will also be available at these sites for eligible individuals. According to the Centers for Disease 
Control and Prevention (CDC) and American Academy of Pediatrics, flu vaccines can be safely co-administered with 
COVID-19 vaccines for both eligible children and adults. Eligible residents can register for an appointment at any of 
the three clinics listed above by visiting www.Othena.com.” 

Over the last few weeks, hospitalizations and the testing positive rate have continued a downward trend. Unfortunately, as of 
today there are 39 cases currently in the ICU and 5 deaths. This pandemic is not over and our office will continue our efforts to 
vaccinate the community. 

Orange County Vaccination Statistics by City 

(As of 10/11/21) 

City 
% Partially 
Vaccinated 

% Fully 
Vaccinated 

ALISO VIEJO 67.38% 62.85% 

ANAHEIM 63.50% 57.47% 

BREA 69.79% 64.48% 

BUENA PARK 68.99% 63.30% 

COSTA MESA 60.04% 55.16% 

CYPRESS 71.88% 66.89% 

DANA POINT 64.24% 58.97% 

FOUNTAIN VALLEY 73.72% 68.56% 

FULLERTON 65.89% 60.19% 

GARDEN GROVE 70.66% 64.83% 

HUNTINGTON 
BEACH 

64.92% 60.28% 

IRVINE 81.97% 76.52% 

LA HABRA 64.44% 58.67% 

LA PALMA 72.76% 67.76% 

LADERA RANCH 66.61% 61.88% 

LAGUNA BEACH 68.92% 63.26% 

LAGUNA HILLS 73.35% 67.99% 

LAGUNA NIGUEL 67.86% 62.87% 

City 
% Partially 
Vaccinated 

% Fully 
Vaccinated 

LAGUNA WOODS 92.51% 86.03% 

LAKE FOREST 70.49% 65.49% 

LOS ALAMITOS 69.58% 64.67% 

MISSION VIEJO 68.36% 63.50% 

NEWPORT BEACH 65.19% 60.08% 

ORANGE 62.30% 57.11% 

PLACENTIA 65.18% 60.04% 

RANCHO SANTA 
MARGARITA 

64.08% 59.73% 

SAN CLEMENTE 53.55% 48.37% 

SAN JUAN 
CAPISTRANO 

60.73% 55.45% 

SANTA ANA 65.18% 58.49% 

SANTA ANA/N. Tustin 66.67% 60.97% 

SEAL BEACH 75.33% 69.03% 

STANTON 65.09% 59.13% 

TUSTIN 67.57% 62.39% 

UNINCORPORATED 65.00% 60.26% 

VILLA PARK 69.24% 64.17% 

WESTMINSTER 74.77% 68.57% 

YORBA LINDA 67.03% 61.99% 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmailchi.mp%2Fochca%2Fflu-covid-vaccines-monitoring-booster-info&data=04%7C01%7CMichael.Moss%40ocgov.com%7Ca744fd2627284102617a08d9902ee7a5%7Ce4449a56cd3d40baae3225a63deaab3b%7C0%7C0%7C637699353
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.othena.com%2F&data=04%7C01%7CMichael.Moss%40ocgov.com%7Ca744fd2627284102617a08d9902ee7a5%7Ce4449a56cd3d40baae3225a63deaab3b%7C0%7C0%7C637699353394934828%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wL
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COVID-19 & VARIANT UPDATES 
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TRANSPARENCY IN GOVERNANCE 

Update from Public Safety Policy Advisor Dave 
Snowden, former Police Chief of Costa Mesa & 
Beverly Hills: 

I recently attended the 33
rd

 annual Medal of Valor 
Ceremony to recognize and celebrate the outstanding 
accomplishments made by the men and women from the 
Orange County Sheriff's Department. I have attended 
this event for over 20 years and it is always 
inspiring. The full recording of the event can be viewed 
here (https://www.ocsheriff.gov/about-ocsheriff/medal-
valor). 

Addressing the Sober Living Home Crisis: 

Residents in many neighborhoods throughout my district are frustrated by the proliferation of 
unscrupulous sober living home operators whose only motivation is money. More importantly, we know 
that these irresponsible operators pose a threat to people in recovery that truly need help. As 
government officials, we have a responsibility to do everything in our power to prevent tragic situations--
like the recent death of a 23 year old in the Santa Ana Heights neighborhood of Newport Beach—from 
happening. I have a long record of advocating and making change on this issue and I will continue to do 
so.  

On Monday, I participated in a community meeting with Newport Beach council members and residents 
to discuss potential solutions to address the 
sober living home crisis. We were also joinged 
by Assemblywoman Cottie Petrie-Norris who is 
working tirelessly to pass state legislation to help 
locals to control the over concentration in 
neighborhoods and prevent predatory practices. 
When I was Mayor of Costa Mesa, we 
implemented reasonable public safety rules to 
maintain the quality of life for our neighborhoods. 

In response to the ordinance, the power sober 
living home industry sued Costa Mesa, but the 
courts have rejected every challenge. My office 
is providing technical assistance to other cities—
including Newport Beach—to share the 
successful provisions of the Costa Mesa and 
County of Orange ordinances. If you or your 
neighbors have concerns in your community, 
please contact  alex.rounaghi@ocgov.com in my 
office. 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ocsheriff.gov%2Fabout-ocsheriff%2Fmedal-valor&data=04%7C01%7CMichael.Moss%40ocgov.com%7Cc2e34d973a4e48ce897008d99017531f%7Ce4449a56cd3d40baae3225a63deaab3b%7C0%7C0%7C637699252121302395%7CUn
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ocsheriff.gov%2Fabout-ocsheriff%2Fmedal-valor&data=04%7C01%7CMichael.Moss%40ocgov.com%7Cc2e34d973a4e48ce897008d99017531f%7Ce4449a56cd3d40baae3225a63deaab3b%7C0%7C0%7C637699252121302395%7CUn
mailto:alex.rounaghi@ocgov.com
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OCTA Update: 

On Wednesday I joined the Supervisor for the OCTA Finance 
and Administration Committee meeting. The committee 
unanimously voted to approve a 3 year-term renewal for 
Microsoft Enterprise Agreement. This approval will save the 
taxpayers money by maintaining the current communications 
systems instead of investing into a new communications 
system. 

The Finance and Administration Committee is also committed to 
Debt Service Savings. In 2017 OCTA secured a Transportation 
Infrastructure Finance and Innovation Act (“TIFIA”) Loan of 
$628.9M at a 2.91% interest rate for an estimated $300M in savings. This year OCTA 
refinanced the 2017 TIFIA loan, dropping the rate to 1.95% resulting in an additional 
$158M in savings. Furthermore, OCTA can wait up to three years to withdraw from 
the loan, so bonds will be issued at a 0.34% APR rate for an additional $24M in 
savings. The total savings to the taxpayers is $482M dollars! As a member, 
Supervisor Foley will continue to work to find savings for tax payers. 

TRANSPARENCY IN GOVERNANCE 
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Commissioner Update 

Appointee: Michael Wellborn—Orange County Parks Commission 

Date: October 7, 2021 

Update:  

OC Parks Director Tom Starnes hosted the meeting and introduced recently promoted staff members to the 

Commission. 

The new concessionaire for the snack bar lease at Salt Creek Beach Park came before the commission for 

approval.  Of the four proposals reviewed by County Real Estate, the recommended entity Laguna Beach Golf 

and Bungalow Village (aka The Ranch).  After  numerous questions on the proposed improvements, fiscal 

structure of the proposed lease and the operational aspects, the Commission voted unanimously to 

recommend the proposed concessionaire lease to the Board of Supervisors. 

TRANSPARENCY IN GOVERNANCE 

Appointee: Daniel Morgan—Orange County Planning Commission 

Date: October 13, 2021 

Update:  

There were two items on the agenda: 

 

1. The Commission approved the certification of an additional Acoustical Consultant, Stephen 
Martin, PE - Veneklasen Associates, Inc. The certification is valid for 5 years.  

 

2. Approval of Planning Commission meeting schedule for next year. 

 

We also discussed the Housing Element which is available for public review. Public comment period 
is September 17- October 15. 

 

https://ocds.ocpublicworks.com/service-areas/oc-development-services/planning-development/
current-projects/all-districts-2 

 

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/ocds.ocpublicworks.com/service-areas/oc-development-services/planning-development/current-projects/all-districts-2__;!!KL1yqyOaGX2drUI!3FqGCAlpD2O1pf_zdUy_jpf6k-TTBRXyXME0SscBbJOp00RSAFZSsirxToPbYCndFQ$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/ocds.ocpublicworks.com/service-areas/oc-development-services/planning-development/current-projects/all-districts-2__;!!KL1yqyOaGX2drUI!3FqGCAlpD2O1pf_zdUy_jpf6k-TTBRXyXME0SscBbJOp00RSAFZSsirxToPbYCndFQ$
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DISTRICT 2 COMMITTEE APPOINTEES 

Below, you will find all of the commission and board appointees for District 2.  If you 

have any questions, comments or requests related to these departments please  

e-mail D2Commissioners@gmail.com.   

 
Kathy Boyd, Huntington Beach (Orange County Workforce Development Board) 
 
Ada Briceño, Stanton (Orange County Human Relations Commission)  
 
Michael Daniel, Huntington Beach (Orange County Workforce Development Board) 
 
Susan Dvorak, Newport Beach (Orange County Airport Commission)  
 
Rick Foster, Seal Beach (Development Processing Review Committee) 
 
Alexander Gonzalez, Costa Mesa (Orange County Veterans Advisory Council)  
 
Lawrence Grihalva, Fountain Valley, (Emergency Medical Care Committee) 
 
Rev. Rayna Hamre, Huntington Beach (Community Action Partnership of Orange 
County) 
 
Peter Hardin, (OCTA Citizens Advisory Committee) 
 
Vincent Howard, Newport Beach (Assessment Appeals Board No. 3) 
 
David Lee, Corona Del Mar (John Wayne Airport Arts Commission) 
 
Armando de la Libertad (Orange County Historical Commission) 
 
Daniel Morgan, Costa Mesa (Orange County Planning Commission) 
 
Mayor Jon Peat, Cypress (OCTA Special Needs Advisory Committee) 
 
Nita Tewari, Newport Beach (Behavioral Health Advisory Board)  
 
Muriel Ullman, Newport Beach (Housing and Community Development 
Commission) 
 
Michael Wellborn, Fountain Valley (Orange County Parks Commission ) 

mailto:D2Commissioners@gmail.com


14 



15 



16 



17 



18 

DISTRICT 2 COMMUNITY UPDATES 

Hello Second District,  

On Tuesday, I joined The Orange County Historical Commission 
in honoring retiring Commissioner “Margrit” Kendricks for more 
than 27 years of service. Tonight, the Supervisor and I are 
attending the Share Our Selves Soiree on the Shore in 
Huntington Beach. Share Our Selves was instrumental in 
assisting with our office’s first COVID-19 vaccine clinic at Save 
Our Youth. We are excited to support this special event. You can 
also find Supervisor Foley and I at two Costa Mesa Events this 
Saturday. The first is a Ribbon Cutting for the Rocket Science 
Fitness. The Ribbon Cutting will be at 11:30am at 2675 Irvine 
Ave, Suite 106 Costa Mesa, 92627. The second event is The City 
of Costa Mesa’s Scarecrow Festival. The event is from 11am-3pm 

and will feature trick-or-treat 
stations, pumpkin decorating and a 
kids costume contest! We hope to 
see you there.  

Manuel Chavez 

Constituent Services Manager 

Costa Mesa, Cypress, 

Huntington Beach (Oak View 

Neighborhood), Stanton & 

Rossmoor 
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DISTRICT 2 COMMUNITY UPDATES 

As usual, this week was jam-packed with activities! I started my week 
with Staffing Supervisor Foley at the 2021 Newport Beach Jazz 
Festival, where we were able to present certificates to the incredible 
staff who hosted the event, as well as listen to world-class artists who 
performed for thousands of people to enjoy. The event was fantastic 
and I'm thrilled to see our community come together to celebrate 
music! I accompanied the Supervisor to a press conference with 
Assembly Speaker Anthony Rendon, who announced that 
Assemblywoman Cottie Petrie Norris will chair the newly formed 
Assembly Select Committee on the Orange County Oil Spill for the 
2021-2022 Legislative Session.   

I finished the week by attending two community events in Los 
Alamitos. The first event was a ribbon cutting for the opening of a new 
business. The second event was a memorial for United States Army 
Sergeant Thomas R. MacPherson, who tragically passed away while 
fighting in the Afghanistan war 9 years ago. His sacrifice will never be 
forgotten and his legacy will carry on forever commemorated thanks to 
a new freeway interchange sign dedicated in his honor near the 605 
freeway and Katella Avenue in Orange County.  

Kalvin Alvarez 

Constituent Services 

Manager 

Buena Park, Costa Mesa, 

Fountain Valley, Newport 

Beach, La Palma, Los 

Alamitos & Animal Services 
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https://www.signupgenius.com/

go/10C0945A9AB2CABF94-thanksgiving1 

www.Freshbeginningsministries.com or contact 

Muriel@Freshbeginningsministries.com 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0945A9AB2CABF94-thanksgiving1
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0945A9AB2CABF94-thanksgiving1
http://www.Freshbeginningsministries.com
mailto:Muriel@Freshbeginningsministries.com
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https://bit.ly/Nov-MasterPlan 

https://bit.ly/Nov-MasterPlan
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WORKFORCE & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 
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County of Orange Careers 
https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/oc 

 
Buena Park 

https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/buenapark  
 

Costa Mesa 
https://agency.governmentjobs.com/costamesa/default.cfm  

 
Cypress 

https://www.cypressca.org/departments/human-resources/job-opportunities 

Fountain Valley 

https://www.fountainvalley.org/261/Employment-Opportunities  

Huntington Beach 

https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/huntingtonbeach/  

La Palma 

https://www.cityoflapalma.org/363/Employment-Opportunities 

Los Alamitos 

https://cityoflosalamitos.org/i-want-to/apply-for/a-job/ 

Newport Beach 

https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/newportbeach 

Seal Beach 

https://www.calopps.org/city-of-seal-beach  

Stanton 

https://www.stantonca.gov/departments/administration/
human_resources_and_risk_management/job_opportunities.php 

SECOND DISTRICT JOB OPPORTUNITIES 

https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/oc
https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/buenapark
https://agency.governmentjobs.com/costamesa/default.cfm
https://www.cypressca.org/departments/human-resources/job-opportunities
https://www.fountainvalley.org/261/Employment-Opportunities
https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/huntingtonbeach/
https://www.cityoflapalma.org/363/Employment-Opportunities
https://cityoflosalamitos.org/i-want-to/apply-for/a-job/
https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/newportbeach
https://www.calopps.org/city-of-seal-beach
https://www.stantonca.gov/departments/administration/human_resources_and_risk_management/job_opportunities.php
https://www.stantonca.gov/departments/administration/human_resources_and_risk_management/job_opportunities.php
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Meet Radar!  

Radar was surrendered to OC Animal Care in May. This cool, calm, and collected 8-year-old 

is in search of a new place to retire and enjoy all the perks that life has to offer. Although he 

likes to play and still has plenty of pep in his step, Radar also loves to relax! This laid-back 

Shepherd mix adores his daily walks here at the shelter and has already picked up good 

leash manners while in our care. Radar would be best suited to live with adults or a home 

with older children who can continue to work with him on his basic training. Before he arrived 

at the shelter, Radar spent much of his time alone in his backyard and may not be as 

socialized with other animals. For that reason, we recommend that Radar be the only pet in 

your family. Are you able to give this handsome fella a second shot at a great life in a new 

forever home? If so, please call (714) 935-6848 or visit https://ocpetinfo.com to set up an 

adoption meeting with him! 

ANIMAL ID: 1435793 

PET OF THE WEEK 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Focpetinfo.com%2F&data=04%7C01%7CMichael.Moss%40ocgov.com%7C18a7503ab781455507bd08d96d0ea9e4%7Ce4449a56cd3d40baae3225a63deaab3b%7C0%7C0%7C637660732026923705%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wL
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Click here for link  

https://my.360photocontest.com/2022sbacc
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